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Mr. Chair,

Distinguished delegates.

Ladies and gentlemen,

On behalf of the German delegation, I would like to take this opportunity

to congratulate the Population Division for its commendable work. The

division's two reports on "World demographic trends" and "Programme

implementation and progress of work in the field ofpopulation 2017" are

major contributions to understanding the nexus between population and

development. The reports highlight the division's impressive work in

collecting, projecting and analyzing population data.

We are convinced this year's CPD session on "Sustainable cities, human

mobility and international migration" will make an important contribution

to the implementation of the ICPD Programme of Action and the 2030

Agenda's Sustainable Development Goals. The significance of

population and development has increased constantly over the last two

decades, and the international community must rethink organizational

structures and working methods on the international level to keep pace.

We appreciate in this regard the most recent initiatives of the Population

Division and UNFPA in cooperating intensively with the academic

community. These developments have greatly increased the

accessibility, usage and visibility of its data. The Population Division's

role in producing but also analyzing and interpreting population data

makes it an indispensable partner for the international community

providing highly demanded population expertise.



Data collection is never an end in itself, and Germany believes strongly

in having accurate, timely


